Senator’s Ridge HOA
Meeting Minutes
10/18/2021 
Call to Order
The board called to order the executive session of Senator’s Ridge HOA at 6:15 p.m. on October 18, 2021.  
Roll Call
The following were present: Pam Detring, Shannon Bond, Loye Hutchinson, Josh Day, Mike Crawford (via phone)
Discussions with Residents
There were no requests from residents to meet with the board.
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from the September meeting were submitted and approved September 20, 2021.
Treasurer’s Report
Financial report was reviewed and approved.
Management Company Report 
All In One (AIO) Management Company was not present during this meeting but attended a called meeting on October 12, 2021.
Open Issues
a) [bookmark: _Hlk66385806]A vote on privatization took place October 4-14 using VOTE HOA NOW. 313 households voted which was 80.26% of the neighborhood. There were 158 households in favor of privatization of the roadways and 155 households who opposed it. This did not meet the 67% threshold to raise the dues nor a significant majority. The board will not pursue the request to the county to take ownership of the roads.

b) Some of the board members met for a called meeting on October 12, 2021 to walk the amenities area with All in One and to meet with Meadows Landscaping. The board addressed some concerns with the owner of Meadows Landscaping which included trash not being picked up, sprinkler heads that had been bumped and spraying the wrong direction, the plantings in the flower beds, and weeds growing in the cracks at the pool and tennis court areas. The contract with Meadows Landscaping was renewed. During the walk of the amenities area, a list of items needing attention was created. All in One will be contacting a general contractor to obtain quotes on repairs needed. Once quotes are received, these items will be prioritized and put into a 5-year plan of action.

c) The community website development is still on hold at this time as we continue to bid it out again. 
d) Continued discussion about the pool cleanliness issues and closing from this past season. Quotes are being collected to contract a different pool company for next season.
e) Signs were ordered and placed next to the trash dumpsters in the amenities area stating they are not for personal use. 
f) Flag pole at the front entrance was repaired.
g) The board approved the quote for pressure washing to be completed on part of the sidewalks in the amenities area.
h) Continued discussion about limiting the number of rental homes and agreed it would be on the ballot at the annual meeting.
New Business
a) Board discussed whether or not to increase dues for 2022. The board voted 5-0 that an increase would not take place for 2022.  
b) The date for the annual meeting was set for December 9, 2021 via Zoom. This meeting normally takes place in November. All in One has requested the meeting be pushed back to December to allow time for them to send out nomination letters for board positions and to set up the vote with VOTE HOA NOW. The set-up for the electronic vote takes a few weeks. 
c) The board discussed security concerns about the amenities area and potential options were discussed. There have been some discussions with the sheriff’s department and a proposal has been made to restart a neighborhood watch program once again. 
d) Discussed the purchase of additional folding tables and folding chairs for use in the clubhouse. 
   VIII.  Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
Next meeting is scheduled for November 11, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.

